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2 August 2002

Dr Kathleen Dermody
Secretary
Senate Economics References Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Ms Dermody

Inquiry into professional indemnity insurance

Ramsay Health Care is pleased to provide this submission to the Senate Economics References Committee.

Ramsay Health Care is aware that the terms of reference of the Committee deal with the impact of public liability and professional indemnity insurance for small businesses throughout Australia.  However, we understand from discussions with officers associated with the Committee that they are prepared to take submissions on related aspects from any organisation and that submissions are not just restricted to small businesses.

There has been much public concern on the withdrawal by insurers from the professional indemnity market in the health field and the impact this will have upon services being provided by doctors and other medical practitioners.  However, of equal concern too is the impact this will have on private hospitals and private hospital operators.  

The private hospital industry now finds itself in the situation where there is no effective professional indemnity market and what cover is available has seen very substantial increases in premiums and excesses and a reduction in policy coverage.  This will potentially have a financial impact beyond private hospitals including upon health insurance funds and consumers.  In the event that due to the current insurance crisis private hospital operators determine it is no longer viable to continue offering health care services in some areas, this will result in increased pressure on the public hospital system.  

Accordingly, Ramsay Health Care submits for consideration options to appropriately limit liability in actions against medical practitioners and hospitals, in an effort to encourage insurers providing affordable insurance to return to the professional indemnity insurance market and to promote the continued delivery of health care services provided by the private sector.

We welcome any opportunity to discuss these important issues with the Committee, as the Committee deems appropriate.

Yours sincerely

Patrick Grier
Managing Director
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